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MEMORANDUM 
 

May 15, 2014 
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board 

 
FROM: Gerald K. Miller 

Acting Co-Director, Department of 
Transportation Planning 

 
RE: Letters Sent/Received Since the April 16 TPB Meeting 
   
 

The attached letters were sent/received since the April 16th TPB meeting.  The 
letters will be reviewed under Agenda #5 of the May 21 TPB agenda. 
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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:   Transportation Planning Board  
 
FROM:  John Swanson, Principal Transportation Planner 
 
SUBJECT:  Listening Sessions to Discuss Implementation of the Regional Transportation Priorities 

Plan (RTPP)  
 
DATE:  May 15, 2014 
 
 
This memo provides a brief update on upcoming outreach activities related to the Regional 
Transportation Priorities Plan (RTPP).  
 
Overview 
 
TPB and COG staff are planning to conduct a series of listening sessions in June and July to discuss 
implementation activities related to the RTPP.  Participants will include the staff of the TPB’s member 
jurisdictions and key stakeholder groups.    
 
These sessions will be conducted, in part, as follow-up to the CLRP/RTPP Initial Comparative 
Assessment, which staff presented to the TPB in April.  That document provided an overview of how 
staff understands the CLRP supports the priorities identified in the RTPP.  As COG/TPB staff seek to 
better understand activities and opportunities to implement the RTPP, we believe the next step is to 
seek out the opinions of our core constituencies regarding the degree to which the region is making 
progress in meeting our goals.   
 
Purpose 
 
The listening sessions will be designed to: 1) gather information on whether and how key stakeholders 
and jurisdiction staff believe we are achieving regional goals, and 2) solicit support and buy-in from our 
member governments and key constituencies for the RTPP.     
 
These meetings will seek to illuminate the connections between the RTPP’s policy framework and the 
planning and decision-making activities conducted by the TPB’s members.  The sessions will include 
discussion about the importance of regional Activity Centers, which were highlighted in both the RTPP and 
the recently approved Place + Opportunity report.  COG staff developed the Place + Opportunity report as 
a resource to strengthen and enhance Activity Centers throughout metropolitan Washington.  
 
The comments received at these events will inform the final RTPP/CLRP Comparative Assessment, which 
will be presented to the TPB in September, and will help frame future long-range planning activities, 
including the 2015 CLRP Call for Projects.   
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Details on the Proposed Listening Sessions 
 
COG/TPB staff will conduct approximately 15 listening sessions before the end of July.  We will meet 
with two types of groups: 1) staff of our member jurisdictions (9-10 meetings) and 2) stakeholders and 
regional leaders representative of various constituencies and interests (5-6 meetings).  The groups will 
reflect a mix of participants, including people who do not typically participate in TPB activities and may 
not be familiar with the RTPP.   
 
The sessions will be conducted as two-hour facilitated focus groups.  Each meeting will individually 
address the six goals that underlie the RTPP:  

 Provide a Comprehensive Range of Transportation Options  

 Promote a Strong Regional Economy, Including a Healthy Regional Core and Dynamic Activity 
Centers  

 Ensure Adequate System Maintenance, Preservation, and Safety  

 Maximize Operational Effectiveness and Safety of the Transportation System  

 Enhance Environmental Quality, and Protect Natural and Cultural Resources  

 Support Inter-Regional and International Travel and Commerce  
 
For each goal, staff will provide a short briefing on “what we know” related to the goal, including 
information on projects in the CLRP and TIP, and forecasts from the 2013 CLRP performance analysis.   
 
Most of the time at the sessions will be devoted to discussion.  Polling questions will be used to identify 
topics in which participants believe the region is succeeding and where we are falling short of our 
regional goals.  Related to perceived successes, participants will discuss why they think the region is on 
track.  They will also talk about important work that is occurring at local and/or state levels that may fall 
“beneath the regional radar,” and therefore is not typically measurable by the CLRP/TIP.   

 
Participants will also discuss perceived gaps, identifying ways in which they believe the region is not 
meeting goals and strategies laid out in the Priorities Plan.   
 
Follow-up 
 
This round of discussions will be concluded by the end of July.  In August, staff will use the input 
gathered at the sessions to inform the final CLRP/RTPP Comparative Assessment, which will be 
presented to the TPB in September in conjunction with the release for public comment of the 2014 CLRP 
and FY2015-2020 TIP.  The input from the listening sessions will also inform the draft 2015 CLRP Call for 
Projects, which will be released in October.  TPB staff may conduct additional outreach later this year.      
 
 
 

 
 
 

 








